
Wednesday, April 1, 2020 

From Shinobu Sato, Vice President 

To all students 

【Health Alert】Corona Virus Prevention on Campus Life 

As previously announced on our website, in order to limit the spread of the virus, the university took the 

following measures; 1) cancelation of the Entrance Ceremony, and 2) change of the Academic Calendar 

2020.  

In addition, the University also requested all on-campus clubs and circles to cancel / postpone their 

activities or events to the class start date, and urged people to be cautious about even small-scale 

gatherings (as of March 12).  

The above measures have been taken to limit the spread of the Novel Coronavirus on campus. To make 

the measures more effective, we ask you all to take responsible actions.  

Recently, infection clusters on universities / colleges were also reported. Therefore, we again ask 

everyone’s cooperation toward preventing outbreaks. Till things return to normal, please avoid the places 

where outbreaks tend to occur. It has been announced that following 3 types of places and locations have 

a risk of infection (* the guidelines given by prefectural governors and The Ministry of Health, Labour and 

Welfare).  

Further, If the University finds the activities that have a risk of infections (which fall into the category of 

those 3 locations), we may suspend all their activities.   

1. 3 types of places / locations where outbreaks occur tend to be:

① Poorly ventilated space

② Place where a lot of people gather

③ Spaces where people gather closely together and talk

2. Actions you should refrain from:

① Eating and drinking in a group (ex. Hanami; cherry blossom viewing party, Dinner, Party)

② Participating the events with a large number of participants

③ Close contact with people who just returned (entered) from abroad in the past 2 weeks.

④ Club or circle activities which fall into the above 3 types of locations.

*Small-scale events should also take preventive measures and safety precautions. Events without

taking any measures should be avoided. 


